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OFFICIAL 

 

Appropriate Dress Standards Notice  
 

 

Refer to the COPD Visitors to a Facility: Visits Process. 

 
NOTICE TO ALL VISITORS 

Corrective Services Act 2006 section 156(5) 
 

 

Visitors are expected to wear clothing appropriate for a corrective services facility environment. 

 

Inappropriate Clothing 

The following items, as examples, are regarded as unacceptable for a corrective services facility: 

 

• Any clothing displaying racist or derogatory slogans, motorcycle gang colours or clothing 

with gang insignias. 

• See through garments, including garments that expose underwear. 

• Clothes that are excessively torn, stained, dirty, ripped or frayed. 

• Steel capped boots. 

• High heels (heels are to be no higher than 5cm). 

• Any jewellery other than wedding and engagement rings. 

• Swimsuits. 

• Hair scrunchies or clips (only single elasticated hair ties are allowed). 

• Internet enabled watches e.g. smartwatches. 

 

This list is not exhaustive. If the Visits Supervisor determines that your clothing is 

inappropriate or will adversely impact the security or good order of the corrective services 

facility, efforts will be made to offer you alternative clothing. If this is not possible or you 

decline the clothing offered the visit may not be allowed to go ahead.  

 

If the visit is refused a written report must be submitted and the incident recorded on 

IOMS. The report must include a detailed description of the visitor’s dress and why it was 

deemed inappropriate/unsafe.  

 

Authorised by the Chief Superintendent.  
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